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March 11, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

This letter transmits an ordinance that would facilitate the cost-effective construction of the new Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station (Bow Lake).  The ordinance would enable the Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to modify access to the transfer station during construction.  The new Bow Lake transfer station will be constructed on the existing site and adjacent property in accordance with the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Management Plan, which was approved by the King County Council on December 10, 2007.  

Construction at the Bow Lake site is scheduled to begin this spring and run approximately through 2012.  Rather than closing the facility, as was done during the Shoreline Recycling and Transfer Station construction, the construction at this site can be structured so that critical services remain available to the commercial haulers that collect garbage from both residential and business customers, and to self-haul customers who have established accounts with the solid waste division.  However, due to the extent of the construction and construction-related traffic, it will not be possible to safely and efficiently serve all users during all operating hours.  Currently, Bow Lake is open to the public 24 hours per day on weekdays and from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday.  
The enclosed ordinance would allow the Director of the Solid Waste Division to modify access to the Bow Lake transfer station for self-haul customers who have not established monthly accounts with the county.  Ten days' notice would be provided by signs posted at the Bow Lake transfer station and a news release distributed to local media.  The authorization to modify access would be authorized only during the period of construction of the replacement facility.
Continuing to allow all users access during all operating hours would impinge upon the construction contractor’s ability to perform their work, would significantly lengthen the construction schedule, would be more costly, and could unnecessarily expose customers to hazards that are typical of construction sites.  Self-haul customers who have not established monthly accounts with the county, would have access to Bow Lake on weekday nights and during all operating hours on Saturday and Sunday, or could choose to use a different county transfer facility.  The closest King County transfer facilities are located in Renton, approximately 8.5 miles from Bow Lake, and Algona, approximately 12.5 miles away.
If you would like additional information, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  Passage will ensure that construction of the new Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station can take place in a safe, timely, and cost-effective manner.  I strongly urge your support.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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